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To whom it may concern,

I have known Donald James Kehl since 1993. We have built a multifaceted,
mutually beneficial business relationship which continues to grow.

I originally retained him to produce my first CD project, on which he has
been instrumental in achieving a better quality than even I envisioned. Since then,
we have designed a studio guitar that will be unequaled, have secured the patents,
and are currently planning the marketing launch. He has been invaluable in
strategic planning for my band, my guitar business, and on several musical projects,
including my latest album called “Aquila”. We have already received interest from
representatives of Columbia Records.

His talent, skill, character, and business etiquette warrant my complete
confidence. He has proven himself to be a man of his word and has always
delivered whatever he promised - - on time! Due to the manner in which I saw
him do business with myself and many others, I decided to invest my entire life
savings of $20,000 in his recording studio in March of 1996. Please note that this
investment was made without the benefit of even a handshake. I entrusted to him
my funds based entirely on his word.

To this date, everything has gone better than planned. Further investments
in the near future are anticipated to enhance both our businesses.

In April of 1995, I saw him create a global TV network project which required
over $300 million in start up capitol. He wrote the business plan, assembled and
lead an incredible team of highly qualified professionals, and helped negotiate
numerous deals where everyone involved was pleased. It was heart breaking to see
the project dissolve due to circumstances beyond his control.

I highly recommend this man to command and guide any business relating to
recording, the producing of recording artists, creative project leadership, or the
structuring and negotiating of win/win deals. '

Sincerely,



